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PERMANENT MISSION OF THE DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF TIMOR-LESTE 
TO THE UNITED NATIONS OFFICE AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS IN GENEVA

Statement by H.E. Ambassador Da Silva 
on the occasion of the Review of the National Report of China
at the 17th Session of the Second Cycle of the Working Group of the UPR
22 October 2013 
Mr. President,

Timor-Leste warmly welcomes the members of the delegation of China and commends them for their comprehensive report and their participation to the 17th Working Group of the UPR Working Group.

We note with appreciation the ongoing efforts of the Chinese government with regard to the implementation of indemnificatory low-income housing projects. In particular, Timor-Leste commends the allocation of 450 billion yuan grant fund from 2009 to 2012 which led to the construction of more than 17 million urban housing units throughout the country. This represents a tremendous achievement. 

 Regarding the judicial area, Timor-Leste wishes to make the following recommendations:

1. to adjust and specify the applicable conditions and stipulations for the adoption of compulsory measures  such as arrest, release on bail pending trial and residential surveillance;

2. to inform the suspects of their rights and obligations in a timely manner in accordance with the law, as well as to actively create conditions for lawyers to get involved in a lawsuit from the stage of criminal investigation.

Thank you Mr. President
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